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Greetings in Jesus’ Name 
We are so glad you’re interested in our church. We 

are people who love Jesus and who want others to 

know the joy and purpose that come with following 

Him. We are a friendly American Baptist Church 

committed to Jesus Christ and the work of His 

kingdom. We aim to be a loving, growing family in 

Jesus, and we seek to walk humbly with God, 

obedient to His Word. By the power of the Holy 

Spirit, we are working to love and serve others. We 

invite you to join us in experiencing and sharing this 

abundant life. 

 

From the Pastor’s Desk  

Pastor Jerry Springston 

Minister-at-Large 
 

“A Zero Score in Tennis” 

“Dear friends, let us love one another, for love 

comes from God.” [1 John 4:7] 

 

Besides being the shortest month of the year, 

February is also renowned for its celebration of 

romantic love on the 14th--Valentine’s Day.  I say 

“romantic love” because that, along with a “zero score 

in tennis,” is what comes to mind for most people 

these days when they hear the word “love.”  In fact,  

 

 

 

the American Heritage Dictionary defines “love” as: 

“An intense affection, warm feeling or strong sexual 

desire for another person; a strong fondness or 

enthusiasm; a zero score in tennis.”  How tragic!  

Those definitions are far removed from the Bible’s 

understanding of “love.” 

Three words were regularly used to express “love” in 

the Greek language at the time of Christ, but early 

Christians opted for a fourth word, agape to describe 

God’s love and the love His people should live by.  Its 

distinguishing characteristic was that it was 

unconditional with “no strings attached.”  It was a 

love that was not so much emotion as it was action.  

It sought to give rather than receive. 

“Love” is our culture’s most overused and 

misunderstood word.  It can mean anything and 

everything—and usually does!  We love pets and ice 

cream... football and spring... food and friends.  

However, a Roman Catholic priest was counseling a 
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young couple who were planning to be married.  As 

they looked into each other’s eyes and held each 

other’s hands the priest asked a pointed question: 

“Why do you want to be married?” 

To which they glibly answered, “Because we’re in 

love.” 

Then the priest pointed to a crucifix which hung on 

his office wall, saying, “That’s what Christians 

mean when we speak of love!” 

Real and authentic love is ultimate concern, surrender 

of one’s will for the sake of another.  That’s why when 

Jesus spoke of love He didn’t simply use words—He 

demonstrated it in terms of sacrifice. 

“Dear friends, since God so loved us, we ought to 

love one another.  No one has ever seen God; but if 

we love one another, God lives in us and His love is 

made complete in us.”  [1 John 4:12] 
 

Jerry Springston 
 

Spirited Moments 
We should read God’s Word not for what we can get 

out of it, not for what it will do for us, but for what it 

will teach us to do for our God.  

 

Chuck Colson 

 

When facing adversity, the apostles didn’t start a 

political action committee; they didn’t rely on past 

spiritual experience; and they didn’t throw in the 

towel.  Instead, they went to a prayer meeting.   

 

Jim  Cymbala 

 

The Lord Jesus came from Heaven to Earth not just 

to get us out of Hell and into Heaven… but to get 

Himself out of Heaven and into us.  Christ gave 

Himself for us to give Himself to us, the gift of His 

Life, so that we may enjoy a wonderful, personal 

relationship with Him.    

 

Ian Thomas, Maj. (Ret.) UK 

 

LOL 

During a visit to my doctor, I asked him, “How do 

you determine whether or not an older person is ready 

to be placed in an old-age home?” 

 

“Well,” he said, “we fill up a bathtub, then we offer a 

teaspoon, a teacup and a bucket to the person and ask 

them to empty the bathtub.” 

 

“Oh, I understand,” I said.  “A normal person would 

use the bucket because it is bigger than the spoon and 

the teacup.” 

 

“No,” he said.  “A normal person would pull the plug.  

Do you want a bed near the window?” 

 

Sympathies and Concerns 
Let’s continue to keep all 

unsaved loved ones in our 

prayers, as well as members of 

our church family who are 

unable to join us on Sunday 

mornings due to illness or other 

difficulties. 

 

Joyce Slater is requesting 

prayers for her 48-year-old 

niece, Christine Valentyne, who 

has been diagnosed with an aggressive colon and liver 

cancer.  Let’s remember Joyce and the rest of her 

family in those prayers as well. 

 

We need to keep praying for everyone involved in 

trying to bring about an end to the coronavirus 

pandemic.  We know that prayer works, so let’s not 

get discouraged.  We may not be able to see the light 

at the end of the tunnel yet, but God surely is listening 

to our prayers. 

 

February Bulletin Blooper 
On a church bulletin during the minister’s illness: 

GOD IS GOOD; Dr. Hargreaves is better. 

 

Member News   

Everyone says “time flies.”  Here’s some news that 

sure proves that assertion…  Miss Katherine Charles 

has left the home of her parents, Ken and Allison, to 

take up residence in Glenside, Pennsylvania, while 

she attends Arcadia University.  Katherine is a student 

there majoring in forensic science.  If you’re a fan of 

CSI and similar productions, you’ll know exactly 

what that means.  If you’d like to drop a note to 

Katherine, her mailing address is: 

 

Katherine Charles-Student 

Arcadia University 

450 S. Easton Road 

Glenside, PA 19038 
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It’s always nice to be remembered by the folks back 

home, especially when you’re beginning your college 

years in another state. 

 

We can learn a thing or two about how to enjoy life 

in Maine during our long, cold winters from Josh 

Astbury and family.  Josh and Kim recently hit the 

slopes at Sunday River with their kids for an 

inaugural ski day.  In Josh’s own words, “Gotta 

become one with the snow if you're going to endure a 

Maine winter!!” 

 

And from Florida, we have news from Cordell and 

Sandy Snow… 

 

Sandy and I continue to stay healthy despite 

people we know getting sick with the virus.   

They seem to recover but it takes quite a 

while and get tired easily.  We continue to 

volunteer Saturday afternoons at the thrift 

shop where our daughter, Laura, is the 

director.  Face masks are required!!!!  Sandy 

brings the jewelry home, cleans it and sorts 

the wheat from the chaff.  I bring home items 

that need repair to return and sell.  I also 

continue with my watch and clock repair 

work.  I have all the business I want without 

any advertising. 

 

Take care, Cordell 

Patty Clapp has been busy with her grandchildren.  

Patty recently visited her daughter Lydia and family 

in Ohio, where she entertained Robin and Luke by 

showing them how to make cat ears out of pipe 

cleaners – very cute! 

 

 

But wait… there’s more.  Upon her return to East 

Blue Hill, Patty was delighted to spend time hanging 
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A new command I give you:  

Love one another.  As I have 

loved you, so you must love 

one another.  By this everyone 

will know that you are my 

disciples, if you love one 

another. 

John 13:34-35 

 

out with granddaughters Evie and Vera while their 

parents were away for a few days.   

 

Signs of Faith  

 

 

 

A Valentine Prayer 
 

I said a Valentine prayer for you 

And asked the Lord above 

To fill your heart and bless your soul 

With the precious gift of love. 
 

I asked Him for sincere love 

The kind that's meant to stay 

Just like the generous love 

You give to those you touch each day. 
 

I prayed for love from family 

And from every cherished friend 

Then I asked the Lord to give you 

His love that knows no end. 
 

(Author unknown) 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  



5 
 

  

Birthday and Anniversary Greetings 
 

Happy Birthday to 

Jon Chase February 4 Sally Blodgett February 25 

Jon Woodward February 10 Faye Candage February 25 

Dylan Nason February 14   

Peter Clapp February 15   

    

Happy Anniversary to 

    

Bruce and Faye Candage February 11   

Are you on our Birthday or Wedding Anniversary list? If not, please let us know by e-mail to 

fbcbluehill.office@gmail.com so we might celebrate with you! 

 

Kids Korner 

Color me! 
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 February 2021  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 

 

 

 

 

Temporaril y suspended  

1 

 

 

 

 

1 p.m.  

2  
 

 

 

Trustees 

6:30 p.m.  

3  
 

4 

 

 

 

Prayer Meeting  

6:30 p.m.  

5  
 

6  
 

7  
 

8 

 

 

 

 

1 p.m.  

9  
 

 

 

Christian Ed  

6:30 p.m.  

10  
 

11  

 

 

 

Prayer Meeting  

6:30 p.m.  

12  
 

13  
 

14  
 

15 

 

 

 

 

1 p.m.  

16  
 

 

 

Deacons  

6:30 p.m.  

17  
 

18  

 

 

 

Prayer Meeting  

6:30 p.m.  

19  
 

20  
 

21  
 

22 

 

 

 

 

1 p.m.  

23  
 

24  
 

25  

 

 

 

Prayer Meeting  

6:30 p.m.  

26  
 

27  
 

28  
 

    

God is like… 

Coke: He's the 

 real thing. 

 

In-person Church Attendance Guidelines Notes 
 

V If you come, physical distancing must be maintained.  

V Masks must be worn. Please bring a mask with you.    

Should you not have one, we have a limited supply.  

V Hand sanitizer is available.  

V Attendees assume the risk.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


